Greenview Community Unit School District #200

147 Palmer Street

Greenview, IL 62642

The regular meeting of the Board of Education of Greenview Community Unit School District No. 200 of Menard and Logan Counties, Illinois, was held Thursday, June 15, 2017 at 6:44 p.m. in the Greenview District Meeting Room, within the boundaries of the District. Roll call was held with the following members present: Lenny Monroe, Phil Watson, Tim Schultz, Norman Hofmann and Rex Arkebauer.


Absent: Jamie Booth and Aaron Burlison
Administrators present: Tim Turner and Ryan Heavner
Visitors present: Doug Morgan
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Doug Morgan presented the Board with the possibility of offering Bass Fishing to the sports activity program. A discussion was held.
The Consent Agenda consisting of the minutes of the, May 18 2017 regular meeting  May 13, 2017 Special Meeting, May Imprest Fund, Treasurer’s Report, Investment Reports, Student Activity, and June  bills were presented. Monroe moved to accept the consent agenda. Watson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote. 
Schultz made a motion to enter in Closed Session under 5ILCS 120/2c concerning 1) Personnel Matters-The appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, performance or dismissal of specific employees; and   10) Matters related to individual students 2) Matters related to collective bargaining.

Hofmann seconded the motion which carried unanimously by voice vote.
The Board entered into closed session at 7:00 pm.
The Board returned from closed session at 8:35 pm .Monroe made a motion to approve the minutes of Closed Session. Watson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.
Superintendent Heavner provided the following updates:

Building and Grounds



Work on the Library has gone well.

 Bids are being taken for a new air conditioning unit in the District office.

The delivery of the windows has been delayed.

The installation of the bleachers is scheduled for July 25, 2017.


Students/ Curriculum
Graduation and Promotion went very well. Holding the Graduation in the morning was received very well.


Many students are attending the summer sports camps.

The balance of the 2017 Reap grant will be used to purchase resources for the History department.
     
Fund Finances (Revenue/Expenditures) Issues- Concern-Celebrations.

Our budget comparisons by fund are as follow comparing last year to this year.

Education  
  
less than last month
$129,939
Building      

less than last month 
$ 19,600
Transportation 
less than last month
$ 68,065
IMRF                           less than last month
$  7,145
Working Cash

 more than last month
$     23
Health/Life Safety  
more than last month
$      40

Transportation:
The end of transportation report has been started.
This is the last year of the bus lease. The district will review the costs of setting up a new lease or purchasing buses. Estimates will be obtained.

Principal Turner reported on the following:

Scheduling for students for the 2017-2018 school year has been completed.


End of year reports for ISBE are 99% done. The deadline is the end of July.

Summer projects have been progressing. A special thanks to Rick Ishmael, Ryan Case, Kathy Tisdale, Sarah Arkebauer, and Shilo Burlison for the work on the library. The library is nearing completion and two rooms have been framed for the new windows. The materials should be in early next week.
FYI- Major Summer Projects:  All windows on the North East wing will be replaced, Library Rehab, Parking Lot Tar and Chipping, New Bleachers install, refinishing of the gym floor, painting of main hallway, principal’s office painting and carpet replaced, and replacement of stage curtain.

The Student handbook has had final proof and has been sent to print. They should be available for student registration.

Summer camps are in full swing- volleyball and basketball all with good turn outs.

Administration team met with Illini Central to discuss potential athletic co-ops.

Investigating an SAT prep course for our juniors and seniors for school year  17-18.
Superintendent Heavner provided information on the following:

#1    A three year contract has been put into place with Interstate Studio. The availability for people to by less than the full package has been set up.


#2    The District Title plan is being completed. The Title plan is school wide.

#3    A bid of $6,400 has been received for the oil and chipping of all parking lots and driveway, with holes being patched. This should be done in July.

#4    The amended budget has been open for review for thirty days and is ready for signing. Balances remain good.


#5    A final calendar for FY17 is read for approval showing the two snow days used.

#6    Allison Holbrook has requested a one year leave of absence.

#7    Lindsey Emmons is resigning and will be working in our school for SASED.

#8    A pay increase of 2.5 % is suggested for the non-certified staff.

#9    Contracts for the Administrators have been completed.

#10    The co-op  of softball and baseball will move forward with a discussion with Illini Central.
Schultz made a motion to approve the District Title Plan. Monroe seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

Watson made a motion to approve the Parking Lot Bid from Menard County Road District in the amount of $6,400 for all lots and entrances. Schultz seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote.

Hofmann made a motion to approve the Amended Budget for FY17. Monroe seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote.

Schultz made a motion to approve the Final Calendar for FY17. Monroe seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

Watson made a motion to approve a One Year Sick Leave for Allison Holbrook. Monroe seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

Schultz made a motion to accept the resignation of Lindsey Emmons. Hofmann seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

Hofmann made a motion to approve raises for Non Certified Staff as presented.  Schultz seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote.

Monroe made a motion to approve the contract of Mr. Tim Turner. Watson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote.

Monroe made a motion to approve the contract between the District and Ryan Heavner for employment as Superintendent and Elementary Principal as presented, except that the contract shall be modified at paragraph 3 and that the Board President and Secretary be authorized to execute the same upon its modification to reflect the change. Watson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote.

Monroe moved to adjourn at 9:25 p.m.  Watson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote. 
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